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OUR ANNUAL FUND 
RAISER

BULBS
Congratulations! This year's gross bulb 
sales hit an all time record of $1869.00! 
That yields more than $900 for projects 

next year, and sets our budget on a healthy 
course. Thank you all for you orders, for 
approaching your friends and neighbors, 

and for assisting our master bulb 
salesperson, Rose Stone, in making this 

such a successful year. Kudos to Rose for a 
job well done! 

(Expect your bulbs to arrive for fall 
planting, in October.)

What a difference a week or two can make! While 
bubbling through the surreal and happy events of 
our son’s wedding, I would hear drifts of news: the 
Supreme Court is supporting the Affordable Care 
Act (Obamacare)! The Supreme Court is ruling in 
favor of Gay Marriage! The NC legislature is 
backing away from stringent Photo ID 
requirements!  What next? Fairer Redistricting 
plans? Well, when League is working, you never 
know!

Since our wonderful Annual Meeting on May 21, 
(thank you again to Judy Katz, Mary Ann Engel, 
Renee Kumor, Iris Vanek!), our members have been 
busy. Eight traveled to the NC State Convention in 
Durham on June 5-7, where the Henderson and 
Buncombe County Leagues pushed to keep ERA on 
the list of state action areas. Lee Luebbe led an 
excellent workshop on Candidate Forums. Bill 
Wilkes and Judith Scruggs were elected to the state 
board. Our own League was recognized for 13.58% 
membership growth. Then, fifteen met for a Board 
Retreat on June 18, at the Flat Rock Village Hall, 
where we drafted the calendar for the coming year.  

Looking forward to seeing you at our next meeting 
on Sunday, August 23. And please save a day for 
Voter Registration work at the Apple Festival, 
September 4-7. 

Yours in League,

V.Pres. Linda Hansma
llhansma@gmail.com
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League in Action!

The Annual Meeting Committee

Our 50th
Our Henderson County League celebrated our 50th year 
of organization at our Annual Meeting, bringing together 
eleven of our past Presidents.  It was a great celebration 
with plenty of time to talk with friends and view photos 

and DVD’s of our past accomplishments.

After the Annual Meeting several 
members journeyed to Raleigh to lobby 
the legislature.  Sharon, Linda Weldon 

and Don Miller meet with LWVNC board 
members.  Linda and Don Miller and 

Sharon meet with Chris Whitman, one of 
our legislators.

Off to Raleigh!
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Judith Scruggs is holding the original 
collage that appeared on the covers of the 
programs for the 2015 League of Women 
Voters North Carolina convention at her 

suggestion.  Our Judith was recognized by 
Barbara Zia from the National League for 
her dedicated work as convener and Vice 
President of the North Carolina League of 

Women Voters this last year.

Our Henderson County League was 
presented the membership growth 
award for growing a local League 

the most: 13.58% in 2014.  
President Sharon Burlingame has 

just received the award.
Lee Luebbe is holding the 

commendation she received from the 
National League for her tieless work 

coaching NC local Leagues in 
leadership and development.

Our own Bill Wilkes receiving much 
appreciation from the state board for stepping 
up to become the North Carolina League of 
Women Voters Treasurer in December.  Bill 

has gotten the State League's financial books in 
order at the same time he has served as 

treasurer for the Henderson County League.  
Later at the convention, Bill was elected North 
Carolina League of Women Voters treasurer for 

2015 - 2017.  Congratulations, Bill!

State Convention

Board Retreat

The board members met at 
Flat Rock Village Hall to 

organize and plan the 
activities for the new year
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Redistricting
SUMMARY: After each Census, NC legislators re-draw the 
district boundary lines for state House, state Senate, and US 
Congressional seats so the population in each district is 
roughly equal. But lawmakers in control of this redistricting 
process also use it to draw lines to their party’s advantage. 

PLAYERS & ISSUES: The maps drawn in 2011 by 
Republican lawmakers are being challenged in state court by 
Democracy NC, NAACP, League of Women Voters, A. 
Philip Randolph Institute, and many individual voters. These 
plaintiffs say the maps violate the Voting Rights Act and the 
US and NC Constitutions because the maps: 
! Reduce the influence of black voters by packing them into 
a small number of districts. 
 ! Create weirdly shaped districts that violate principles of 
compactness, the “whole county rule,” and other redistricting 
standards. 
 ! Create unequal classes of voters: those living in split 
precincts and those in whole precincts. 

WHAT’S HAPPENED: A state trial court and the NC 
Supreme Court ruled against the plaintiffs. But in April, the 
US Supreme Court told the NC Supreme Court to reconsider 
its decision in light of a ruling about a case from Alabama. In 
the Alabama case, the US Supreme Court said mapmakers 
created super-majority black districts using mechanical 
formulas that violate the Voting Rights Act. The Act only 
says black voters must have a fair chance to elect candidates 
of their choice. Their candidates can win without super-
majority black districts (and they have in NC, through 
coalition politics). 

WHAT’S NEXT: The NC Supreme Court will hear the case 
again on Aug. 31. It could reaffirm its earlier decision, send 
the case to the trial court, or tell the legislature to redraw 
heavily black districts. Attorneys will likely challenge the 
maps in federal court, too. All this could take years to end. 

 

On July 13th, the Federal Court in Winston-
Salem will begin hearing the voting rights 
case against Governor McCrory and North 
Carolina’s voter suppression law. There will be 
a Voters Rights March and Rally in Winston-
Salem on that day.! If you have any interest in 
attending this event please contact Harold 
Hellickson at (828) 697-2538.  Harold will be 
involved with coordinating transportation 
details for those who might like to participate. 
Please be aware that this is not a LWV 
sponsored event and that your participation is 
strictly as an individual. 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE

LWV HC Quality Education Study Team: Rachel Poller, Linda Bruton, Kathleen 
Hespelt, Rick Wood, Helen Wright, Harold Hellickson, and Jody Davidson. Members 
Katharine Taylor and Linda Miller are not shown.

 The Education 
Committee is working toward 
our local Spring Consensus - 
Quality Education Study.  Please 
watch future bulletins for more 
information and study questions.  
Contact Linda Miller  - 
millerdh@bellsouth.net if you 
are interested in working with the 
committee. 

Two State issues continue to work their way through the NC Courts and Legislature.  LWVNC is in a 
leadership role, joining with other groups to challenge the outcomes on behalf of state voters.

Voting Rights

From the Southern Coalition for Social Justice 
website, June 18:
"On the eve of trial in the legal challenge to North 
Carolina’s oppressive Voter ID law, the General 
Assembly has capitulated, voting overwhelmingly in both 
houses to allow qualified voters who lack photo 
identification to affirm their identities and exercise their 
constitutional right to vote.

Our new LWVNC Co-President, Mary Klenz, writes that  
they are now trying to determine our options going 
forward, along with the other plaintiffs, the implications 
of the changes, etc. Many thanks to our local members, 
Bill & Judy Wilkes and Judith Scruggs, who traveled to 
Sylva for the June 11 public hearing at the the Board of 
Elections. Follow along on the Southern Coalition for 
Social Justice website, www.southerncoalition.org, for 
further developments.

LWVNC LEGAL CHALLENGES
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LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF HENDERSON COUNTY 
 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

July 1, 2015

OFFICERS
" Pres. Sharon Burlingame" 692-4012, 551-9650 c"" sburlingame401@gmail.com
" V.Pres. Linda Hansma" 595-9219" " " llhansma@gmail.com  
" " Membership
" Treas. Bill Wilkes " " 891-3578, 606-0123 c"" wrwnc@bellsouth.net
" Sect’y Linda Weldon" " 551-0853" " " wnclinda@aol.com
" " Obs Corps

DIRECTORS
" Stan Kumor" " " 692-7640" " " kumorsm@morrisbb.net
" Iris Vanek" " " 697-0787" " " Irisvanek10@gmail.com
" Karen Jones" " " 435-1339" " " k.s.jones217@gmail.com
" " Event Logistics
" Mary Ann Engel" " 693-3575" " " tengel18@morrisbb.net
" " Fund
" Nan Jennings, Immigration" 697-6565" " " Nanj329@gmail.com
" Rose Stone" " " 692-5001" " " Rosestone555@gmail.com
" " Fundraising

OFF BOARD LEADERS
" Jan Allen, Nom. Com" " 692-6248" " " janallen@mac.com
" " Web Master
" Judith Scruggs, Nom."Com" 678-908-4134" " " judithscruggs@gmail.com
" Renee Kumor, Bulletin Ed." 692-7640" " " rkumor@morrisbb.net
" Guri Andermann, Soc. Media 693-0333" " " guridirect@yahoo.com
" Judy Wilkes, Voter Service" 891-3578" " " Judy126@bellsouth.net
" Linda Miller, Educ. Study" 697-1045" " " millerdh@bellsouth.net
" Nancy Glowacki, ERA" 693-5257" " " jonaglowacki@morrisbb.net
" Charlyne Coleman" " 693-3809" " " cgcoleman@morrisbb.net
" Linnea Angermuller" " 692-3519" " " ronlin2@bellsouth.net
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!          Kids Voting in Henderson County held its first election at polling sites in 
November 2004.  After eleven plus years facilitating the program in Henderson County I 
have turned the reins over to Judy Wilkes.
 It was my intention to thank you all personally for the service you have given Kids 
Voting.  Because of the difficulty of getting us all together, I am making a donation to Kids 
Voting Henderson County in your honor.  I hope that you approve.

A note from Marian Lowry

Thank you, Marian, and congratulations on a job 
well done! 
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 LWVHC Calendar 2015-2016
Save this Page

July
4 - Freedom of Information Act Anniversary;                            
Anniversary of Seneca Falls Convention
9- Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
22 - Voter Services  Mtg, 10-12 ,FCC
TBD - Education Study

August
6 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
17 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
23 - General Meeting, Sundaes on Sunday, 3-5pm
26 - Voter Services Mtg 10-12, FCC
26 - Women’s Equality Day/19th Amendment 
Passage
TBD - Education Study

September
3 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
4, 5, 6, (7) Apple Festival - LWV Booth
 Voter Registration
7 - Labor Day
14 - Rosh hashanah
17 - Citizenship Day/Voter 
 Registration at Carl Sandburg, 11 am
22 - National Voter Registration Day
23 - Voter Services Mtg 10-12, FCC
23 - Yom Kippur
TBD - Observer Corps
TBD - Education Study

October
1 - Board Meeting 10 -12, WCCA
15 - General Meeting -Medicaid/Healthcare 3-5 pm
19 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
28 - Voter Services Mtg 10-12, FCC
TBD - Education Study

November
3 - Election Day - Municipal Elections
5 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
19 - General Meeting - Immigration 3-5 pm
25 - Voter Services Mtg
26 - Thanksgiving
TBD - Education Study

December
3 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
4 - Legislative Breakfast - Golden Corral 8 am
7 -14 - Hanukkah
13 - Holiday Gathering - The Gift of Words
21 - Immigration Committee Mtg. 3:30 -4:30
25 - Christmas
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January
7- Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
9 - Carrie Chapman Catt Birthday
18 - MLK Breakfast; Immigration Mtg
21 - General Meeting - Planning for Focus 3-5
27 - Voter Services Mtg. 10-12, FCC
TBD - Education Study

February
Black History Month
Youth Voter Month

4- Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
14 - 96th Anniversary of League
15 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
18 - General Meeting - The Right to Vote 3-5
24 - Voter Services Mtg. 10-12, FCC

March 
Women’s History Month

Sunshine Month
3 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
17 - General Meeting Education: Consensus for 
 Local Study, 2-5
21 - Immigration Mtg.
23 - Voter Services Mtg. 10-12, FCC
25 - Good Friday
27 - Easter
TBD - Observer Corps

April
National Volunteer Week

7 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
15 - Tax Day
16 - Holocaust Remembrance Day
18 - Immigration Committee Mtg. 3:30-4:30
21 - General Meeting - Voters’ Services, 3-5 pm
22 - Earth Day
27 - Voter Services Mtg. 10-12, FCC
TBD - LWVNC State Conference

May
5 - Board Meting 10-12
16 - Immigration Committee Mtg
19 - Annual Meeting
30 - Memorial Day

June
2 - Board Meeting 10-12, WCCA
14 - Flag Day
21 - Immigration Committee Mtg. 3:30 -4:30
22 - Voters Services Mtg. 10-12, FCC

  
Mail to:
LWVHC

PO Box 2238
Hendersonville, NC 28793

    ANNUAL DUES
    $50 per Single member
    $75 per family


